DEPARTMENT MEETING MINUTES

Monday, May 09, 2005

Humanities and Social Sciences 2212

PRESENT:  Professors Kinney (Interim Chair),  R. Axelrod, S. Axelrod, Briggs, Childers, Denny-Brown, Devlin, Doyle, Elliott, Ganim, Haggerty, Nunley, Willis, Yamamoto, Zieger; Dr. Harder, Lecturer Representative;  Ms. Scott, Graduate Student Representative 
ABSENT:  Professors Bredbeck, Fabricant, Kun, Miller, Stewart, Tobias, Tyler
ON LEAVE: Professors Lopez, Raheja, Roy  

I. Reports and Announcements

Professor Gamin announced that a lecture will be given on Friday, May 13 by L. O. Aranye Fradenburg from the University of California, Santa Barbara.   The talk is being sponsored by the Mellon Workshop.
Professor Ganim reported that the Dean has agreed with the department’s process in selecting a Chair.  
II. Approval of Minutes 

Professor Yamamoto moved, seconded by Professor Elliott
THAT the minutes of April 4, 2005 be approved.
VOTE:      13 in Favor               0 Opposed                      0 Abstaining

MOTION APPROVED
III.
Reports of Committees
A. Graduate Committee
MOTION

THAT the Teaching Assistant Rank-Ordered List for 2005-2006 be approved.
Professor Yamamoto requested that a student in good standing who took a leave of absence due to lack of funding be reinstated on the list.  Professor S. Axelrod agreed.
VOTE:

13 in Favor
0 Opposed
0 Abstaining

MOTION APPROVED 

MOTION
Revise PROTOCOL 6.2.2 (page 17)

FROM

The first area should be formed in reference to fields and areas as defined by the MLA.  While the student and Graduate Committee need not be completely bound by MLA definitions, there should be a guiding sense that the major field of expertise should be recognizable as such.

TO

Fields and areas may conform to seminar rubrics.  Alternatively, they may represent smaller or different fields and areas that are generally recognized, such as “Genre: Romance,” “Minority Discourse: African-American Literature,” “American Studies,” or “British Literature: Late 
      Nineteenth-Century and Early Twentieth Century.”

VOTE:

13 in Favor
0 Opposed
0 Abstaining
MOTION APPROVED   
B. Undergraduate Committee

No Report
C. Writing Courses Committee

No Report
D. Library, Media & Computer Committee

Professor Ganim requested that faculty send the committee a list of speakers they have invited to the campus this year.  The committee will post the lists on the department web site.  He also expressed the need for some faculty to submit updated photos for the web site.

E.
Other Committees
Professor Willis requested input from the department for a new committee of which she is a member.  This committee has been formed as a result of the Academic Senate Ad Hoc Committee’s report.  The report addressed models for the writing program, however, it did not fully address which model should be adopted.  The committee, chaired by Gretchen Bolar, will discuss the models and decide on implementation of one or none of the models.

Discussion ensued.

Three faculty members left.
IV.
Previous Business
Professor Kinney suggested that the ad hoc committee system be reinstated for the 2005 – 2006 merit and promotion process as recommended in the Graduate Review report.

Professor Kinney asked the department to consider that as Chair she will be writing the letters for review files including full professors. 
Professor Willis suggested that the department revisit the issue of 

associate professors being involved in the review process for full professors.
V. New Business 


None
VI. Questions for the Chair
None

VII. Adjournment


Professor Devlin moved, seconded by Professor Elliott

THAT the meeting be adjourned.  The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

